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SUMMER 2017 
 

Wandi Progress Association News 

www.wandiprogress.com.au 
 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
WEDNESDAY 15 FEBRUARY 2017 AT 7.30PM. 

 

 
Carol Adams, Mayor, City of Kwinana will be in attendance and give us an 
update on happenings in our area.    
 

 
MEMBERSHIP FEES FOR 2017 ARE NOW DUE 
Application form is on page 2.  The easiest way to join is to attend our 
AGM and pay on the day.  Alternatively payments can be accepted by 
bank transfer. 
 

 

WANTED:  LOCAL RESIDENTS TO JOIN THE 2017 COMMITTEE. 
Some of our 2016 committee members have moved out of the area or 
taken on additional work commitments and so will not be standing for re-
election.  Please consider putting up your name forward as a committee 
member for 2017.  For further information, please contact the current 
secretary – janetcarr@iinet.net.au or 0418947463.  Nomination form is 
included in this issue of the Warbler. 
 
 

 

2016 Committee:  President:  Wayne Tentori, Vice Presidents:  Rod Cocks, 
Ken Workman; Treasurer: Amanda Marshall; Secretary: Janet Carr  
Committee members: Chris Barnes, Debbie Cocks, Debbie Tentori, Les 
Whiddett 
 
Meetings are held on the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 7.30pm. 
 

http://www.wandiprogress.com.au/
mailto:janetcarr@iinet.net.au


 
 

MEMBERSHIP OF THE WPA 2017 ($10 per property)  

 

……………………………………………………………………………………. 
First name/s                                                           Surname 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………. 
No. and street address                                          Suburb 
 

 
Phone number (Home)………………….........(Mobile)…………………...………………...... 

. 
 
Email address ....................................................................................................................  
 
 
Signed: ………………………………………………............Date:…………………… 
 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 

+  MEMBERSHIP OF WANDI LANDCARE GROUP 2017 (+ $5 per 
property) 

 
Please complete the above AND this section if you wish to join the Wandi Landcare 
Group. 
 
1. Size of property………… 
 
2.  Use of property (eg bush block, horses or suburban  

 
 
 
Signed:…………………………………………….........Date: …………………………. 
 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
Payment cash or cheque to The Treasurer, 21 Drysdale Gardens, Wandi or by bank 
transfer: 
BSB 036 019  (Westpac)  Account 166195 Wandi Progress Assn. of 
WA (Inc)  

(Please include your house number and street name for reference)   

 

We still need a completed membership form which can be emailed to 

wandiprogress@gmail.com  
 
 

WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 
Correspondence:  The Secretary, 2 Lill Place, Anketell 6167     Tel:  9410 0982 

mailto:wandiprogress@gmail.com


 

PRESIDENT’S POST 
I’m hoping everyone had a good Christmas and a terrific start to the New Year. I’d 
also like to welcome anyone who has recently moved into Wandi.  We have a great 
community spirit here which makes it an ideal place to live.  
I believe our community centre on De Haer Road is one of the best volunteer-run 
centres in the State.  There are a variety of activities being run every day by the 
various clubs and groups.  However, it does take some work behind the scenes by 
the Wandi Progress Association committee to keep the centre ticking over smoothly. 
If you feel you would like to join-in and help your community to be a better place, 
please consider becoming a committee member.  Please do come along to our AGM 
next month, Wednesday 15 February. 
One of the highlights for me last year was the installation of the playground 
equipment that was donated to us by the Satterley Group.  It took several busy bees 
throughout the year by committee members to dismantle it from the original site, 
move it, store it and finally relocate and install it.  As I am an office worker who 
drives a mouse around a desk all day long, I found the playground work to be 
diverse and challenging.  Luckily I was able to learn from the experience of the other 
committee members and, with shovel in hand, I did my part.  I know this might 
sound a bit cliché, but it really gave me a warm fuzzy feeling when I saw some kids 
playing on the gear shortly after it had been installed. 
WAYNE TENTORI 
 
 

 
 
 
MAYOR’S MESSAGE 
 

Happy New Year and welcome to the summer edition of the Wandi Warbler.  

In this edition I believe it’s fitting to acknowledge the outstanding efforts of Wandi 

resident Steve Treeby, who has recently retired as the Captain of the Mandogalup 

Volunteer Bush Fire Brigade, a position he held since 1994.  

Steve first joined the brigade in 1971, giving 45 years of continuous service to the 

bush fire service and community of Kwinana and WA.  From a rural perspective I am 

aware that Steve has spent many hours assisting local residents in giving fire safety 

advice on their properties and his actual volunteer hours are in excess of 400 hours. 

At our December Local Organisations Function I acknowledged Steve's efforts and 

thanked him formally on behalf of the Council and our community.  I also made 

special mention of his wife, Faye Treeby, who has shared the journey with Steve all 

the way. 

Kwinana is blessed with many hard working volunteers in all areas of our community.  

We have been fortunate that Steve has selflessly been one of these volunteers for 

such a sustained period of time.  We are truly grateful for his efforts and those of his 

bushfire service colleagues who help to make our community safe throughout the 

year. 

Volunteers are the reason many of our local groups and organisations can continue 

providing valuable services to the Kwinana community.  I encourage anyone 

interested in volunteering or looking for volunteers to visit the City’s Volunteer Centre 



located at Darius Wells Library and Resource Centre. The Centre is a central place for 

information and advice about all things relating to volunteering.  

The festive season may be behind us, but there are still plenty happening in Kwinana 

this month.  We have free live music across the City on Friday and Saturday 

evenings with the Peet Summer Music Series in Wellard and Summer Twilight 

Concerts at Darius Wells.  I hope you have the chance to also attend Kwinana’s 

upcoming Australia Day Celebration, which will be held at the famous Adventure Park 

this year.  Visit the City’s Facebook page to stay updated about these events and 

more. 

I also look forward to joining you once again for the 2017 WPA Annual General 

Meeting on Wednesday 15 February.  Should you like me address any specific 

concerns, please feel free to advise the Wandi Progress Association secretary so 

those questions or areas of concern can be forwarded to me in advance of the 

meeting. 

Enjoy the sunshine! 

CAROL ADAMS 

 

 

WANDI FACILITIES ROUNDUP 2016 
Finishing 2015 with a new building to house some of our long term clubs and the 
subsequent relocation of groups to new rooms within the Wandi Community Centre 
was quite a job.  Resolving all the issues of relocating groups, along with the entry of 
new groups, made 2016 a very busy year for those involved.  So at the end of 2016 
where are we?  We have a very exciting community centre that has been generated 
by the WPA since its inception, housing many different clubs that wouldn’t have had 
the opportunity to grow to the level they have without this facility.  
The Woodcarvers are looking at expanding their meeting dates due to the interest in 
the craft and the Woodturners and Scrollsaw club are doing the same.  Smithy’s 
Boxing for fitness is looking at opening day sessions and the City of Kwinana have 
approached us about opening a branch of their toy library in the Clubrooms.  We 
also have the Southern Exposure Photography Club relocating to the Clubrooms for 
2017 - more information can be found in this issue.  Air-brush and pin-striping 
courses will be offered again so members can hone up their skills.  
Good use is being made of the new children’s playground originally donated by 
Satterley Property Group and partly funded by Kwinana Bendigo Bank and the WPA. 
The play equipment is suited to smaller children and, being separated from the 
bigger playing area, makes it safer for mixed age groups.  
2017 is looking good - a year of consolidation for the WPA with our main aim being a 
tidy up inside and outside the older buildings and the installation of dust extraction 
for the wood clubs in the Pavilion.   
If you want to start a new club or join an existing group contact any of the 
committee for information on the centre. 
ROD COCKS 
 
 

WANDI LANDCARE GROUP 
Our group tends to be a bit quiet at this time of the year – mainly because it is 
generally too hot to be working outside.  However, it is a time when we can start to 
plan our activities for later in the year and we look forward to an enthusiastic person 
volunteering to take on the role of co-ordinator this year. 



In the meantime there will be an environment themed movie night and mini-
envirofest as part of the Outdoor Movie Series – at Chisham Square, Kwinana on 
Saturday 25 February, so make sure you keep this evening free.  

 
 
WOMEN’S BOXING FITNESS SESSIONS 
Starting Tuesdays from 7 February and Fridays from 10 February 2017 
9.30am – 10.30am       $7 per session 

Gloves and pad work 
Ziet Boxer 
Floor to ceiling balls 
Treadmills/bikes 
Weight machines/hand weights 
Medicine balls 
Circuit warm up 

For further information call Ellie on 0412 404 674 / 9439 1078  or 
elliejo@westnet.com.au 
Smithy’s Boxing Fitness Gym (Green Shed). Wandi Community Centre  
Ian Smith,  Accredited Coach:    

 
 
SOUTHERN EXPOSURE PHOTOGRAPHY GROUP (SEPG)     
Southern Exposure Photography Group is very excited to be moving to the Wandi 
Club Rooms in 2017.  The club was inaugurated in 1981, we are a relatively small 
club, however, with the recent move from Parmelia to Wandi, with the excellent 
photographic opportunities that abound in the region, we are looking forward to 
growing our membership. 
We meet on the first and third Tuesdays of each month from 7:00pm – 9:00pm.  Our 
first meeting for the month is a workshop, where we encourage members to learn 
new techniques to improve their photography.  The third Tuesday is our exhibition 
night where members can submit their images to be critiqued, thus assisting us to 
grow as photographers.   
Our workshop nights are run by experts in their field, as well as some of our more 
experienced core members on a few of the advanced photography techniques, such 
as light painting, portraiture, black and white photography and abstract.  
Several of our 2017 exhibition topics give us the opportunity to go out and shoot 
with other club members.  Those who require assistance have the opportunity to 
learn from more experienced participants.  
In 2017, we are re-introducing Junior Membership.  These sessions start promptly at 
7:00pm, where we will cover Photography 101 (getting to know your camera, 
composition tips and more - moving away from “Auto mode”).  The age group for 
our junior members is 12 – 15 years of age.  At present, we are in the process of 
obtaining the relevant certification for junior members, we request that parents 
attend the junior sessions.   
Our first meeting for 2017, is an informal get together on the 17 January at 7:00pm, 
come along to the Wandi Club Rooms, meet the members, enjoy a chat with like-
minded people.  For further information, contact Lyn Osborne on 0402 942 517.   
The first two meetings you attend at our Club are FREE!! 

mailto:elliejo@westnet.com.au


 
KWINANA COMMUNITY BENDIGO BANK  
With Christmas and New Year behind, us we are all looking forward to the year 
ahead. Our Bank continues to grow and, as Directors, we are planning our strategies 
for helping our communities to grow with us.  Grants will be made available during 
the year so talk to our staff at Kwinana.  Please continue to bring your banking 
across to us knowing in doing so you will be benefitting the whole community.  I 
hope the coming year is a great year for all. 
LES WHIDDETT 
DIRECTOR/ PROPERTY,  KWINANA COMMUNITY FINANCIAL SERVICE LTD 

HONEYWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Honeywood Primary School stage one will open for our Foundation Kindergarten and 
Pre Primary students on February 1.  The site is looking very green with the new turf 
growing beautifully.  The bike track and sand pits are also ready for our students.  
Technicians are currently finalising all the communications access points for the 
rooms and there are some other minor tasks to be completed but, other than that, 
we are just about ready! 
We officially move in to our new school on Monday 16 January and will be working 
hard to get everything ready for our open day on Sunday 22.  It will be wonderful to 
actually be onsite in Honeywood and be so much more accessible for our families. 
 
Open Day Sunday 22nd January - drop in between 3pm and 6pm 
Sausage Sizzle 
Bouncy Castle 
Meet the staff 
Tour the school 

Collect your Booklist items 
Buy your uniforms  
Buy a book to donate to our Library. 

 
MARIA COOK 
FOUNDATION PRINCIPAL, HONEYWOOD  PRIMARY SCHOOL  
 
P&C COMMITTEE  Philippa Du Plessis is looking for interested parents to join her in 
forming a committee and commencing fundraising.  If you are interested in helping 
out, email Philippa at philippa@daytoneprinting.com 

 
 
MUNDIJONG POLICE STATION 
Residents should be aware that Wandi and Anketell come under the Mundijong 
policing district.  A newly built police station has recently been opened there.  
With the hot weather comes the temptation to leave doors and windows open, 
unfortunately this also allows burglars easy access to your premises.  Please use 
door and window locks to keep unwanted visitors out.  Police also remind us to 
remove valuables from our vehicles before securing them. 
Don’t forget to ring Crime Stoppers on 1800 333 000 to pass on information. You can 
remain anonymous 
 

mailto:philippa@daytoneprinting.com
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WHAT’S ON NOT TOO FAR AWAY 
 
Thursday 26 January 9am – 12.30pm- Australia Day celebrations will be held on 
Calista Oval, Kwinana this year.  BBQ breakfast, Premier’s Award presentations, 
citizenship ceremony, music and children’s activities. 
 
Hip to be in the Square Concerts, Chisham Square, Kwinana 
11 February 6pm – 8pm:  Diamond Dave & the Doodaddies Red Hot Blues 
11 March 6pm – 8pm:  Two Cent Professionals Swing Pop Party Band 
8 April 5pm – 7pm : The Fling Powerhouse Celtic Folk Band 
 
Peet Summer Music Series – Wellard train station precinct  
First and third Fridays on each month 5pm – 7pm  
On 3rd February local vocalists 7th Heaven will be performing. 
 
Outdoor cinemas are very popular during the summer months   
 Murdoch University   
 United Cinemas, Leghorn Street, Rockingham 
Outdoor movies Chisham Square, Kwinana on 21 Jan & 25 Feb 7.30pm 
 
10 – 25 February “Chicago” 
Koorliny Arts Centre.  www.koorliny.com.au 
 
24 March – 8 April “Where there’s a will” (a deadly amusing comedy)  
Rockingham Theatre Company  www.rockinghamtheatre.com 
 
February  “Anybody for murder” 
Melville Theatre Company, Palmyra  www.meltheco.org.au  
 
21 February  Tenori – The Tuxedo Tour 
04 March  WASO 
12 March  David Helfgott 
30 March  Swan Lake – Moscow Ballet “Le Classique”  
Mandurah Performing Arts Centre  www.manpac.com.au  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.koorliny.com.au/
http://www.rockinghamtheatre.com/
http://www.meltheco.org.au/
http://www.manpac.com.au/
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Like to advertise a group or business 

in the Wandi Warbler? 

Contact Janet on 9410 0982 or 

email janetcarr@iinet.net.au 

Glenda Gittings 
 

   HAIRSTYLIST 
 

 

    040 555 3776 
 

10 The Horseshoe, Wandi 
Private Studio with Kid’s Corner 

 

Wandi Hair Studio 
Hair, Nails and Makeup 

Hair extensions 
 

 Phone Karen or Kobhi 

9410 2666 or 0417 928 699 

by appointment only 

116 The Horseshoe, Wandi 

30+  years of hairdressing experience 

 

Riverglen Chalets – Margaret River 
A tranquil forest                                          
retreat in the heart of                                    
Margaret River for that                             
special relaxing break                              
Contact Amanda or Lorraine on Ph 08 9757 2101 

Email: info@riverglenchalets.com.au                            

Visit our Website for more details and on line bookings 

http://www.riverglenchalets.com.au 

 

 

OUTDOOR & MOBILE 
PERSONAL TRAINER 

 

 

 
Do you suffer from stress, anxiety or depression? 

Do you want to lose weight and/or get fit? 
Contact Kristie openairpt@gmail.com 0421 554 021 

For your FREE Initial Consultation 

www.openairpt.com 
 

 

 

 
 

 

PAVING & GENERAL WORKS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Call Stewart 0417 170 282  
pavinggeneralworks@gmail.com 

For all your paving needs, new, 
repairs & extensions of paving, 

soakwells & lawn. 
Free Quotes, Reliable Service 

 

mailto:janetcarr@iinet.net.au
mailto:info@riverglenchalets.com.au
http://www.riverglenchalets.com.au/
mailto:openairpt@gmail.com
http://www.openairpt.com/
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         Happenings Around the Community Centre 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

            
 
 
 
 

                                WOODTURNING  CLUB 

                          All meetings held in the Pavilion 

                                           Workshop                                                              

                     First & third Thursday of the month 

                                           at 7.00pm  

 Every Monday morning from 9.00am  - 12  noon 

               Tuesday evenings 6.00-9.00pm 

              Wednesday   8.00am  to 3.00 pm 

              New  members  always  welcome. 
For  further  information  phone  Maxine – 9527 1678 

               TENNIS COURT HIRE 
                                   Have  a  fun day with the family or  friends by   

                                   hiring our  tennis courts Or   become a   

                                   member  with  an  annual fee.   

                                                   Healthy family fun!! 

         Cost  is   $5.00 per hour  per  court with a  $20 key bond. 

          For more information or  bookings phone Debbie   

Cocks – 9410  2009 or  Ken  Workman  - 93971060 between 

                                          9:00am and  5:00pm 

 SOUTHERN DISTRICTS 

TRITON CLUB 
A general woodworking club.  

Beginners welcome. 

Meet every fourth Thursday of the month,  

     except December. 

Between 7.30 & 9pm  

at the Pavilion Workshop 

Contact - Gary Withers Ph 9593 2317 

Email: SouthernDistrictsTriton@gmail.com

  

WEST AUSTRALIAN GUILD OF 

WOODCARVERS INC. WANDI 
  Carvers meet in the Resource  

                          Centre every Monday  

                       morning  9.00am -12.00                                    

                        Beginners or advanced  

                                   welcome.  
             Contact- Fred Brewer  9419 3558 

Do you have any useful community news? Contact the Editor on 9410 0982 or email janetcarr@iinet.net.au 

© 2016- The Wandi Warbler is a voluntary newsletter produced for the Wandi Progress Association Inc.  We make 

every effort to ensure accuracy of our reports. Should you note any error/omission or an article offends please do not 

ignore it, simply contact the WPA WandiProgress@gmail.com and we will review, rectify and remove as necessary. 
 

                             GLEKA 
                             Classes are on every  

                                   Thursday from the 4th  
                                   Feb, 7pm 

                                   The Pavilion Recreation 
                                      Room 
     www.glenlachlann.com                  

training.perth@glenlachlann.com 
     ph: 0438 910 077 

 

                      Smithy’s Boxing Gym 

                   – Boxing Training 

                    Mon – Thurs 5:30 to 7:15pm 

                         $7 per night 

                  Phone Elaine on 94391078 or  

                          Mob 0412404674 

                Email: elliejo@westnet.com.au 
 

                                  WANDI  

                        HALL HIRE 

        Phone Debbie  Cocks  on  9410  2009 

 

for further  information or bookings 
 

 

 

      KONGA 
                Classes begin in the Pavilion  

          Recreation Room  

                  Wednesday  6.30 -7.03 pm 

                 Saturday  9 – 10am 

                             Contact:  

                     Kelly 0414485134 
 

mailto:SouthernDistrictsTriton@gmail.com
mailto:SouthernDistrictsTriton@gmail.com
mailto:WandiProgress@gmail.com
http://www.glenlachlann.com/
mailto:training.perth@glenlachlann.com
mailto:elliejo@westnet.com.au
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WA SCROLLERS 
 

Members of the Australian ScrollSaw Network 

Inc. 

Meet every Tuesday morning 9.00am – 

12.00 
Where: Clubrooms, Wandi Hall 

Beginners welcome 

          Contact: Kevin Treasure – 9529 3227 

                                              WANDI  PLAYGROUP 
 Tuesdays at the 

Wandi Hall  

9:30 – 11:30am 

A  delightful group of mums and children meet 

every  Tuesday.For  further information contact  - 

Christine  (President)  -  0404 188 438 

Carmel 0429 082 643 

AIRBRUSH VENTURI 
AIRBUSH CLASSES 

 

 

 
Wednesday night’s Clubroom Wandi Hall  

from 6.30pm school terms 

Contact : Vanessa 04 2289 4672  

KUSTOM KOLLEGE 

PIN HEAD KUSTOMS 
PIN STRIPING CLASSES 

 
Wednesday night’s Clubroom  

                           Wandi Hall  

                        from 6.00pm school terms 

                             Contact : Travis 04 2419 7768  

 

WOMEN WORKING WITH 

WOOD 

Meetings in the Pavilion 

workshop second Saturdays 

for more information 

Contact : Dorothy Seaman 9385 3790 
 

HORSE RIDING FITNESS 

CLASS 

EVERY TUESDAY 6-7PM 

IN THE PAVILION  

CONTACT: ERIN  

PHONE 0450 881 424 
 

 

            SOUTHERN  

           EXPOSURE 
                  PHOTOGRAPHY GROUP 

Meetings start 7.00pm  

1st & 3rd Tuesday 

Wandi Community Centre Clubrooms 

Lyn Osborne phone: 0402 94 25 17 
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 

WEDNESDAY 15 FEBRUARY 2017 AT 7.30PM 

WANDI COMMUNITY HALL,  302 DE HAER ROAD, WANDI 
(Doors open at 7.10pm for payment of fees and lodgement of nomination forms) 

 

EXECUTIVE & COMMITTEE NOMINATION FORM 2017 

 

I, _________________________________ SIGNED____________ 

 

wish to nominate ____________________ SIGNED____________ 

 

For the position of 

 

PRESIDENT____  V/PRES_____  SEC____  TREAS_____   COMMITTEE_______ 

(Please number the spaces with your preference, 1 for first choice to 5 for your last). 

 

 

 

Seconded by: _______________DATE SIGNED____________ 

 

Note: All signatories must be financial members of the WPA. 

          All nominations must be lodged prior to the commencement of the AGM. 

 

 

 

 

 

WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION   -   PROXY VOTING FORM 2017 

 

Date: _____________________ 

 

I, _____________________________________ SIGNED____________ 

 

Authorise_______________________________ SIGNED____________ 

 

To vote of my behalf at the WPA 2017 Annual General Meeting 

 

(Please note:  This form must be handed to the Treasurer for certification prior to the 

commencement of the Annual General Meeting.) 

 


